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From: ursula shepherd <ulshepherd@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, November 13, 2017 3:23 PM
To: Sidney Hill
Subject: comments on proposed oil and gas ordinance in Sandoval County

To the Sandoval County Commissioners- 

As a resident of Sandoval County, I oppose approval of the proposed Stoddard ordinance. 
This is simply not strong enough to protect our water and community health and safety. It 
is not possible for a single person in the county to have oversight and be able to actually do 
that oversight.  

There is an environmental impact study that has been paid for and will be ready in mid-
2018. The commission should wait for that report before moving forward.  

There is also a stronger ordinance that has been submitted for consideration and this 
should be examined and properly considered. 

I strongly urge that this action be tabled until the environmental report is in, and that no 
further action be taken without all needed study. 

Thank you, 

Ursula Shepherd 

Professor Emerita and Retired Associate Dean 
UNM 
home phone: 505-8676648  


